Southgate Independent School

Principal’s Report

Board of Education Meeting

October 21, 2010
Professional Development

Angie Boyers, Media Specialists, conducted an ILP (Individual Learning Plan) Training for faculty members on September 16, 2010. All certified staff have been assigned three to four sixth-eighth graders to complete the required ILPs. 
Kim Simpson, Principal, and Molly Bowen, Title I Coordinator/RtI Specialist, met with Ruthie Staley, KDE New Core Standards Point of Contact, on September 16, 2010, to develop a preliminary plan to rollout the new English Language Arts (ELA) standards.

On September 22, 2010 Kim Simpson, Principal and Molly Bowen, 

Title I /RtI Specialist attended the NKCES Literacy Cadre.  The topic was rigor, responsibility, and reflection.  The focus was on new standards, student led conferences, and writing program review.
September 20, 2010 Michel Tagher. Special Ed. Teacher, attended the Northern Kentucky Autism Cadre.  Topics discussed during the meeting were, building support systems, increasing positive outcomes for individuals with autism, effective evidence based instructional practices, and successful transition planning.

On September 30, 2010 Angie Boyers, Media Specialist, conducted the first of several technology flex PD opportunities.  Ms. Boyers reviewed and highlighted functions of the excel program for approximately 12-15 faculty/staff members.

Faculty/Staff Professional Development – Thursday, October 7, 2010  Southgate Faculty and Staff participated in a Planning Day to review KCCT/ITBS 2010 data.  We looked for trends, identified strengths and weaknesses & analyzed possible reasons for the strengths and weaknesses.
The English Language Arts (ELA) Content Cadre met on October 13, 2010.  Molly Bowen, Title I/RtI Specialist, Kacie Browning, Middle Grades Language Arts, and Valerie Keating, Special Ed. Teacher, attended the meeting.
The Math Content Cadre met on October 14, 2010.  Nicole Davis, 2nd/3rd Grade Teacher and Stacey Bradhold, Middle Grades Math Teacher attended the meeting.

On October 15, 2010, RtI Team meetings were held with all homeroom teachers.  Dibels’ results and progress monitoring was discussed.

All members of the English Language Arts (ELA) and Math content leadership teams gathered on October 18, 2010 to develop a plan of action for rolling out the new standards during monthly staff/faculty meetings.

On October 25 & 26, 2010, Kim Simpson, Principal, will be attending a two day conference in Louisville to learn more about program review requirements.

During the morning hours of October 28, 2010, Kim Simpson, Principal, will attend the NKCES ELL meeting and later that day will meet with Vicki Dansberry, Grant Writer, at Grandview.  

Loretta Simmons, Instructional Assistant, and Valerie Keating, Special Ed. Teacher, will attend Safe Crisis Training on October 28 & 29, 2010.
Family Resource and Youth Services Center (FRYSC)

September 1st through September 30th 


Students Served – 30


Total Contacts – 44



School Supplies - 8



Basic Needs – 24



Health Related Issues - 7



Home Visits – 5 (All Attendance Related)

Year-To-Date


Students Served – 69 


Total Contacts – 93



School Supplies – 44 contacts



Basic Needs – 35 contacts



Health Related Issues - 7



Home Visits – 7

The Power Pack Program is off to a successful start.  The Friday distribution has been working well so far.  Distribution numbers are as follows:


Total Packs delivered 84


Distributed September 17th – 22


Distributed September 24th – 23

BEST program is not moving as well.  The Chamber has not, so far, been able to help us identify a potential BEST partner.  I will be attending a BEST luncheon this month to reach potential partners and discuss our school.  Also I have contacted Enterprise Car Rental as a possible fit.

Junior Achievement is moving forward.  We have two volunteers identified and are awaiting background checks to return for other potential volunteers.  The training material arrived at the FRC office last week.  Our training has been moved to October 14th pending available volunteers.

Infinite Campus is still a work in progress for us.  While we can enter FRYSC related data on a student-by-student basis, we still cannot set up group activity entries.  Southgate was not identified as a separate FRYSC center when the state set up the FRYSC tab.  Sharyl’s contacts at the state level tell her that they will not be able to make that correction until near Thanksgiving.  We’ll continue to use our daily logs, group activity sheets and sign-in sheets to maintain attendance and participation records.

September 30th Literacy Night was a great success.  We had 12 children attend and 14 parents.  Feedback from the event has been universally positive and requests to do more have been received by both Ms. Bowen and Stephanie Craven.  Our next Family Literacy event will be Monday October 11th at 7:00 p.m. when we host a Cincinnati Children’s Theater Production of “The Emperor’s New Clothes.”  Admission is only $1 and is open to the Southgate School children, parents and staff.  The production runs 45 minutes and there is a question and answer session with the characters afterward.

Volunteer background checks are proceeding.  Shiloh’s initial entry of 31 names did not process on the first try.  17 have subsequently been successfully completed.

Recognitions

October’s Students of the Month will be recognized at the School Board Meeting on October 21, 2010.  Students, parents and families will be invited to the meeting for recognition of students.
Jackson Paul, Kayla Ashcraft, and Katie Shamblin scored in the top 5% of students tested on the ITBS and/or MAP and have qualified to participate in the highly selective Duke University talent Identification Program 7th Grade Talent Search.  Students who qualify can take the ACT in the seventh grade.  If his/her score on this test is high, he/she can receive state or national honors.  
Student Achievement
Our 8th Grade Students took the EXPLORE Assessment during the week of September 13, 2010. Answer folders were mailed back to the ACT Scoring center on October 4, 2010.  Results will be available and will be uploaded to the ILP Program.
MAP Assessment was delayed one week because of NWEA technical difficulties. The assessment was finally administered during the weeks of Sept. 27, 2010 and Oct. 4, 2010.  Teachers will use the results to plan instruction and identify placement in the RtI pyramid.
Tammie Sherry, NKCES/NKU Professor, contacted Kim Simpson, Principal, to see if Southgate was still interested in allowing NKU graduate students to complete their reading clinical at Southgate.  Beginning on Oct. 4, 2010, twenty-seven NKU graduate students began tutoring 27 of our students who have been identified in reading as high-risk. The graduate students will tutor every Monday through December.  
SBDM Council 

September 26, 2010 Special Meeting

II. New Business: 

A. Discussion of Board Allocated Instructional Assistant Position:

-Review and discussion of Additional Instructional Assistant Allocation Options.  Input was taken from audience.  

Motion to accept “Option 2” as outlined below.  Change will be put in place by the end of Sept.
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K — 15 (one assistant)

K — 16 (one assistant)

1% — 23 (one assistant)

2M.22

2"/3" - 16

(12-3" graders & 4-high 2" graders)




Sept. 28, 2010 Regular Meeting

III. Communication:

A. Principal’s Report – The “Principal’s Report” presented at the 9/3/2010 Board of Education meeting was provided to SBDM Council Members for review.

B. SBDM Members – Angie Boyers: information on fund raising project.  

C. Family Resource Center Report – FRYSC funds for the current school year have been cut.  

IV. Student Support Services:

A. Title I Update: Comments from Molly Bowen, Title 1 Coordinator.

B. Facility Plan Review: Review and discussion.  Comments taken from audience.

Motion to not alter the current Facility Plan:

C. G/T Wish List Request: Review of items being requested by the G/T program. 

Motion to allocate $300.00 to the G/T program:

D. Second Reading of Policy: Second reading of the following policies:

· 2.000  Staff Time Assignments

· 3.000  Student Assignment

Motion to approve the Second Reading of Policies 2.000 & 3.00:

E. Review Comprehensive District Improvement Plan – The CDIP was reviewed by Council for adherence to objectives.
F. Review Budget Allocations: The Southgate Independent School Year to Date - Budget Report (MUNIS) was presented and discussed.
Community Involvement

Stephanie Craven, AmeriCorp, planned and organized the first of several Southgate Literacy Nights on September 30th.  Students in attendance listened to a Dr. Seuss read aloud and then completed an activity related to the read aloud. While students were working, parents participated in a Saxon Phonic workshop conducted by Donna Calhoun, 1st Grade Teacher, and a Reading Awareness workshop conducted by Molly Bowen, Title I Coordiantor/RtI Spetialist. 

On Monday October 11th at 7:00 p.m. Rob Sanders, FRYSC Coordinator and Stephanie Craven, AmeriCorp, hosted a performance of “The Emperor’s New Clothes” performed by Cincinnati Children’s Theater Production. 
School-Wide Programs & Upcoming Events

The Power Pack Program, offered through the Free Food Bank, began on Friday, September 17, 2010.  Twenty-five students have been identified for the program in which students are given a bag of non-perishable food items every Friday for the weekend.

October 18, 2010, the Veteran’s Day Committee met to discuss a program for this year’s Veteran’s Day Assembly.

All students in grades K-8 participated in a school-wide On-Demand Writing assignment.  Exemplary samples, by grade level, are displayed in the front hallway.
On October 22, 2010, Lions’ Pride will host their major fundraiser for the year; Walk-A-Thon.  Students will walk through Evergreen Cemetery and participate in educational activities throughout their walk.
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